
MINUTES of the FACA meeting on April 29, 2014, at the Cummins Memorial Theological Seminary 
  

Attendance:  
 
The Reformed Episcopal Church was represented by Bishops Leonard 
Riches, Ray Sutton, Royal Grote, and Daniel Morse. 
 
The Episcopal Missionary Church was represented by Bishop William Millsaps. 
 
The Anglican Church in America:  Bishop James Hiles and Father Rhae Kelley. 
 
The Anglican Province in America:  Bishop Walter Grundorf. 
 
The Missionary Diocese of All Saints (ACNA):  Bishop Richard Lipka 
 
The United Episcopal Church:  Bishop Peter Robinson (observer)  
 
The Diocese of the Holy Cross:  Bishop Paul Hewett (Moderator)  
 
The Anglican Mission in America:  Canon Kevin Donlon 
 
The Anglican Catholic Church:  Father Frederick Bentley (observer) 
 
 
  

1. The meeting opened with prayer at 9:15 AM. 
  
2. Motion to approve the Minutes of the April 9, 2013 Meeting: moved by Bp. Ray Sutton; seconded by Bp. 
Leonard Riches. All in favor.  
 
3. Treasurer’s report by Bp. Paul Hewett. Balance of $6542.97 in the account. Expenses $3957.03. Motion to 
accept: Bp. William Millsaps; seconded by Bp. Ray Sutton. All in favor.  
 
4. Updates from various jurisdictions  
 
5. Motion to permit Bp. Paul Hewett to represent FACA as a part of the upcoming delegation to the 
Archbishop of Athens in October 2014. Moved by Bp. William Millsaps; seconded by Bp. Walter Grundorf. All 
in favor.  
 
6. Next meeting will be 14th of April, 2015.  

There were three positive outcomes from the April meeting:  

 Joint Synods possible by the summer of 2016 for all FACA jurisdictions and members so that the laity 
and clergy get to know each other. 

 Spring of 2015, a Congress of all Anglo-Catholic bishops of the world, to include of course all clergy and 
laity who can attend hosted by St. Andrew’s, Diocese of Forth Worth for all ecumenical partners, 
Orthodox, Polish National Catholic, Union of Scranton, Roman and traditional Lutheran. 



 The Union of Scranton is now comprised of the Polish National Catholic Church based in Scranton, 
Pennsylvania, and the Nordic Catholic Church, based in Oslo, Norway. The Free Church of England is 
seeking to come under this umbrella, as is the REC work in Europe. The Diocese of the Holy Cross has 
been invited to look into this as well. 

7. Bp. Hewett adjourned the Meeting with prayer at 2:55 PM. 



 


